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The District and the Association continue to follow the Second Semester Distance Learning Memorandum of 

Understanding (MOU) which continues distance learning through the end of the semester. Bargaining Unit members 

are not required to return to school nor meet with students through June 11, 2021.  

Governor Gavin Newsom has stated all school buildings will be open when the 2021-2022 school year begins. The Los 

Angeles Times reported: 

All K-12 California schools should be open in the fall for full-time, five-days-a-week, in-person 

instruction under guidelines released Tuesday by state officials. Governor Gavin Newsom stopped 

short Tuesday (April 6) of saying this guidance would become a mandate, but added that he is 

considering additional measures, as necessary, to make sure that schoolchildren are not left behind 

on June 15, when the state has scheduled a sweeping economic reopening. 

As summer school and special education extended school year (ESY) draws near, the Association will attempt 

to clarify State guidance prior making agreements regarding in-person and distance learning options.  

Limited Special Education Services at School Sites 

Occupational Therapy/Physical Therapy contractors will offer students in-person services in the District. The 

District has expressed interest in beginning in-person Speech, APE, VI/OM, and psychological services during 

the 2020-2021 school year. A survey will be sent to Bargaining Unit members who are responsible for related 

services later this week. 

 

Forum Scheduled for April 28 for Head Start and Preschool 
The District has asked that the Association engage in negotiations regarding in-person instruction for Head Start 

and special education preschool  during the 2020-2021 school year.  The District has not made a proposal yet. A 

bargaining date is scheduled for Monday, April 19. No agreement will be made by the District until after the 

scheduled forums and follow-up survey to concerned Bargaining Unit members.  

The virtual forums are Wednesday, April 28. Head Start and Preschool at 2:30 & repeated at 4:00 p.m. 

Invitations will be sent after spring break to personal emails. If you do not receive an email and want to attend 

the forum email RSVP@MontebelloTeachers.org. 

This forum was originally planned for April 19. It was postponed because the Association will not have enough 

information from the District to discuss options with members. More forums on specific topics will be scheduled 

through the end of the school year.  

http://montebelloteachers.org/Bargaining/2021/DL_MOU_2nd_Semester_Signed_w_Appxs.pdf
http://montebelloteachers.org/Bargaining/2021/DL_MOU_2nd_Semester_Signed_w_Appxs.pdf
https://www.latimes.com/california/story/2021-04-06/california-aims-to-fully-reopen-the-economy-june-15
mailto:RSVP@MontebelloTeachers.org?subject=Head%20Start,%20Pre%20School%20and%20Related%20Services%20Forums


OFFICE MANAGER
Rectangle




